
HHS Publishes Permanent Update for Opioid Treatment Programs
Ahead of Expectations

2/28/2024

On February 2, 2024, the Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration (SAMHSA), a division of the Department of
Health and Human Services, published a final rule significantly updating the regulations governing Opioid Treatment Programs
(OTPs) for the first time in 20 years. The final rule makes certain COVID-19 flexibilities permanent by expanding patient access
and eligibility to medications for opioid use disorder by providing patients with the ability to initiate treatment via telehealth.
Some of the other significant updates adopted in the final rule include allowing mid-level providers to order medications in OTPs
to the extent permitted by state law, eliminating the requirement that patients have a history of addiction for a full year before
being eligible for treatment, increasing access to interim treatment with or without medication treatment while awaiting further
services, promoting patient-centric care, and removing the stigma around treatment by updating terminology to reflect current
medical usage.

The final rule goes into effect on April 2, 2024, although OTPs will have until October 2, 2024 to ensure compliance. While
finalizing more flexible regulations for OTPs, SAMHSA will continue to maintain accreditation requirements for all programs. The
Drug Enforcement Agency (DEA) is expected to release a complementary rule that will pertain to those who are receiving care
for substance use disorder but who are not participating in an OTP. It remains to be seen whether the DEA will permanently
waive the in-person requirement for the prescription of controlled substances.

Click Here to read the entire February 2024 Healthcare Law Update now!

For more information, contact:

https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2024/02/02/2024-01693/medications-for-the-treatment-of-opioid-use-disorder
https://www.bracheichler.com/healthcare-law-update-february-2024/


Isabelle Bibet-Kalinyak, Vice Chair | 973.403.3131 | ibibetkalinyak@bracheichler.com
Richard Robins | 973.447.9663 | rrobins@bracheichler.com
Michael Foster | 973.403.3102 | mfoster@bracheichler.com

mailto:ibibetkalinyak@bracheichler.com
mailto:rrobins@bracheichler.com
mailto:mfoster@bracheichler.com

